Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
September 18, 2009
Present:  
Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst
Rosanne Faughn (CSEA appointee)
David Ward (YFA appointee)
Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Paul Cripe (Academic Senate appointee)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services
Iris Carroll (Academic Senate appointee)

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Sean Fornelli (CSEA appointee)
Kevin Alavezos (Academic Senate appointee)
Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator
Absent:
Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non-voting)

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Others Present:
	CHECK IN – What Have You Been Hearing?  


	Business


1. Review of Minutes

	Action Item



A typo and a duplicative sentence referencing quads and doubles was pointed out by Jane Chawinga.

The minutes of July 14, 2009 were approved by thumbs up vote with corrections.

2. Review of Agenda
Mike Adams reviewed the agenda with members.  Karen Walters Dunlap will be addressing enrollment on the agenda.
3. Budget Update
Gary Whitfield distributed a handout referencing the federal American Recovery & Reinvestment Act (ARRA) computation, a formula driven calculation administered buy the Department of Finance.  The State of California’s initial application was revised to include community colleges, and the exact amount set aside for community colleges is now available - $37 million – roughly 28% of the original $130 million estimate.  The primary reason for the lower dollar amount was due to the community colleges not taking the proposed $85 million unallocated cut in the 2008-09 fiscal year.  It is anticipated the Administration will soon send the federal government an application to draw down the final $1.7 billion of these funds, which must be liquidated by September 30, 2011.
Gary further reported that allocations will be given out monthly from the state.  General apportionment is down $1,297,210 and some allocations have not been posted yet.  He went over the detail of each area in the handout with members.  Per the budget workshop Gary attended, MJC will get a percentage of whatever was received in 2008-2009.  There is not a lot the college can cut back on and it all has to do with enrollment management and negotiated items. 
Ken White suggested a hotline where people can obtain information, adding that the major cost savings are going to be district wide actions or negotiations.  Iris Carroll suggested asking the chancellor to send out information on what is happening at Chancellor’s Cabinet.  Gary Whitfield clarified that medical benefits is not part of the $12 million deficit.  

4. Enrollment Management Strategy Fall ‘09
Karen Walters Dunlap informed members that as a result of MJC not being able to fill the Dean of Instructional Services vacated position, Brian Sanders is now the contact working closely with Jane Chawinga on enrollment.  A total of 180 sections were deleted from the MJC fall schedule.  The handout review, provided by Brian Sanders, tracks FTES data from 2005-06 to 2009-10.  Members were asked to focus on the last two parts of the additional graph:  Initial 2009-10 plan and Revised 2209-10 plan.  The initial plan called for 15,523 FTES and the revised plan calls for 14,942 FTES with Fall at 6,897 FTES.  Karen added that we need to get to 6,878 FTES with reducing spring 2010.   Karen added that it looks like MJC is doing fairly well.
The college is moving with a paperless schedule that will be available October 9 to everyone.  Each dean is being allowed to have some flexibility with cutting classes.  Karen does an analysis of the information and some divisions had less sections but more FTES with increased efficiency overall.  Some sections cut were independent study and only amounted to one FTES.  Tougher cuts were made in the fall and spring because summer was already in the bank.  Karen added that the majority of MJC students take fall and spring so maybe we should significantly cut summer so we do not have money in the bank from summer.  ($1.8 million was spent for summer last year.)  If summer is reduced the college would be going into next year with a cost savings.  Note:  Summer is more expensive than fall or spring.  At yesterday’s President’s Cabinet, it was decided that the scheduling task force be reconvened and last summer’s task force is being asked to serve again.  This task force, chaired by Brian Sanders will make recommendations for the summer schedule that will result in cost savings and still maintain the needs of students.  
5.  Enrollment Planning & Management Committee
Karen Walters Dunlap informed members that the president will chair the committee which is more of a long term steering committee for where the college is going to go.  The committee is being reconvened and the composition changed a little bit.  The Vice Presidents of Instruction and Student Services are no longer on the committee.  Rich Rose will be contacting past members to see if they still want to serve and he will bring it to College Council to see what they would like to do. 
6.  College Strategic Planning Goals

Mike Adams reminded everyone that we do have prioritized goals and that the critical and essential goals need to be kept in mind as committees are meeting.  These goals are all extracted from the strategic plan.  Karen Walters Dunlap added that most of the program reviews and addendums have been turned in, about 80%.  Accreditation/Institutional Effectiveness Committee (AIE) will be taking a look at them at the next meeting and forward a report to this body.  Heather Townsend has set up a SharePoint file for everyone to view these documents.  Karen will be sending out a link for anyone to be able to review anyone else’s program review document.
7.  Goal Work Groups

Mike Adams went through each group to find out what the group is, discussing membership and briefly where the committee is in terms of meeting. Mike indicated that this will be a starting point.  Karen Walters Dunlap suggested a study session institutional assessment meeting to discuss reviewing the strategic plan and goals and deciding where we are as a committee in one month.  

Instructional Faculty positions:  Membership:  Ken White, chair, Paul Cripe, David Ward, Ken Hart – Evaluate how faculty evaluation went last year and tweaking the process.

Non Instructional positions:  Membership:  Bob Nadell, chair, John Martinez, Tobin Clarke, Ken Hart, Derek Waring, Iris Carroll, Martha Robles

Classified positions:  Membership:  Rosanne Faughn, chair, Sean Fornelli, Ken Hart – Need to add an additional 2-3 members.  Group has decided that classified positions should run through the appropriate program review process and not create another flow chart.

Strategic Planning:  The group has not met yet per Jim Clarke

8.  PBC Committee
The following are responses to the question, what other things do committee members think this body should be doing?

Rose Lamont:  A good understanding of the overall MJC budget.  (Gary Whitfield can provide.)

Karen Walters Dunlap:  Review charge and membership of this committee.

Sean Fornelli:  More communication and getting information out.

	Check Out – What are we Reporting?


· Work groups are starting up again with the new semester
· Scheduling group started for the summer schedule
· Budget Training will take place

· Enrollment Planning & Management reconvened
· Taking a look at the budget close up, not from afar

ANNOUNCEMENTS

FUTURE AGENDA

1. Goal Work Groups (standing item)

2. Budget Training – Gary Whitfield
ADJOURNMENT 
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